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The Association of State Drinking Water Administrators (ASDWA) is the professional association serving state drinking water program administrators in the 50 states, territories, the Navajo Nation, and the District of Columbia.  The association was formed in 1984 to support states in their efforts to protect public health through the provision of safe drinking water.  ASDWA appreciates the opportunity to comment on the revised U.S. Forest Service (USFS) Manual (FSM 2500) Chapter (2560) on Groundwater Resource Management.  These comments were developed with input from ASDWA’s Source Water Committee.

Overarching Comment:  ASDWA commends the USFS for its continued focus on the protection of groundwater quality and quantity in this manual to ensure the sustainability of drinking water supplies and protect public health.  ASDWA also commends the USFS for its emphasis on:  quantifying groundwater availability and measuring water withdrawals; and conducting activities in cooperation with the appropriate state, Federal, and/or local government agencies (and water utilities) throughout the manual.  
Special Considerations for Coordination with State Government:  ASDWA appreciates the emphasis in this document on working with states.  While ASDWA’s members (from the state drinking water programs and state source water protection programs) do not have responsibility for some of these activities, we would like to highlight the importance of working directly with states to ensure that the efforts outlined in this manual do not conflict with state laws and decision-making processes, and/or the state’s ability to implement its laws and programs.  In this regard, we encourage the USFS to work closely and directly with states on each area of activity in this manual, and particularly for the following areas where decision-making processes will be closely tied with state laws, programs, and policies:  state water rights laws; UIC monitoring and reporting requirements; aquifer exemptions for UIC wells; aquifer storage and recovery (ASR) and water recycling projects; permits for the development of a water supply; and timeliness of permits.

Specific edits for Page 27, 2562 – Source Water Protection and Water Supplies:  There is a typo in the first and second paragraphs at the bottom of this page.  Please change “SWDA” to “SDWA” as this is the correct acronym for the Safe Drinking Water Act (it appears to be correct throughout the rest of the document).  Also, at the end of the second paragraph, please add a reference to 36 CFR 219 on National Forest System Land and Resource Management Planning.  As an example of how these efforts might be coordinated, the State of Colorado has a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) with the USFS to protect drinking water sources that includes a reference to 36 CFR 219:  http://www.colorado.gov/cs/Satellite/CDPHE-WQ/CBON/1251607576780.

Specific edits for Page 28, 2562.1 – Authorizations for Water Supply Facilities:   This section should include language that highlights public health as the over-riding consideration in the selection of a preferred alternative.    One of the basic principles of the multiple-barrier approach to drinking water protection is to select the cleanest source available, before determining appropriate treatment.  
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